
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

         

    Term 1 

    23rd Feb 2024 

 

Date  Program Time 

28th March Thursday Holy Thursday  

28th March Thursday Term 1 Ends 1pm 

29th March Friday Good Friday  

30th March Saturday Holy Saturday  

31st March Sunday Easter Sunday  

15th April Monday Term 2 Begins 8.45pm 

25th April  Thursday Anzac Day  

26th April Friday Closure Day  

4th May Saturday St Pius X Bunnings 

Sausage Sizzle 

 

28th May Tuesday School Photos  

 

Prayer of the Week 
God came to my house and asked for charity. And I 

fell to my knees and cried, ‘Beloved, what may I 
give?’ ‘Just love’, he said. ‘Just love’. 

St Francis of Assisi 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

From the Acting Principal: 
 
In this final edition of the St. Pius X newsletter for the term, I would like to extend my heartfelt 
appreciation to this community for your abundant support of our students and staff throughout a very 
different and somewhat stressful term. 
Our students have enthusiastically embraced learning and wellness opportunities and our families 
have come together to celebrate the achievements of this term as only the St. Pius X community can! 
Last evenings celebrations of the learnings of our students both within and outside the classroom is a 
testament to the St. Pius X philosophy of real learning not being contained or restricted by walls. 

We are so proud. 

It's been busy and exciting! Amidst all this, our ongoing commitment to our academic endeavours 
and student wellbeing has continued to underpin all of this activity. 

We are in the process of completing the NAPLAN assessments for Years 3 & 5, congratulations to 
the staff and students involved in this program. 

Our Building Program has continued without any major setbacks and is due to be completed by the 
end of April. This means that we will be able to re-locate all of our classes into the one block by Week 
3 Term 2, and enjoy these beautifully refurbished learning and teaching environments, how exciting! 

Unfortunately, this term has also seen the discontinuation of the Montessori program at St. Pius X. 
Due to the inability to get suitably qualified replacement applications after the resignation of Rose 
Hey-Christiansen, we have had to make the decision between allocating ongoing funds to this 
program or to the other two externally provided programs (the Environmental; Sustainable Garden 
and Bush School programs). There has been ongoing consultation with the families affected by this 
decision and the majority of them have decided to stay at St. Pius X because of everything else that 
this school community (staff, students and families) provide for their children. 

Last Monday we held the first of our formal school tours the overwhelming response on was how 
calm the school is and how polite the students are - we extend our gratitude to you, our dedicated 
parents, and thank our dedicated staff, for your contribution to this success. These tours will continue 
during the month of May when we will conduct tours each Monday morning at 9.15 am. 

We also commend our students and you, their families, for their generous contributions to our 
community, particularly for the efforts raise awareness and funds for Project Compassion, which has 
attracted great community feedback. 

Thank you for entrusting us with the privilege of educating your children and for your support and 
feedback as we strive to provide the best possible environment at Sacred Heart. 

On behalf of the St. Pius X staff and Fr Wayne, I wish you a joyous and safe Easter break. I hope you 
cherish this time with your children, they are truly remarkable individuals. 

 

Regards 

Jim O’Sullivan 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
Performing / Visual Arts 
 

 

This month in Music all classes were visited by a world-music expert and psychologist, who 
uses instruments, body percussion and vocal techniques to teach mindfulness for improving 
mental health and wellbeing. 
 
In Visual Art, classes completed St Patrick's Day activities, finished oil paintings and made 
palm branches for upcoming Holy Week activities. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

Vinnies Welfare Assistance Line is 1800 305 330 (Monday–Friday 10.00am to 3.00pm). 
Over the phone, we will determine your situation and make a personal arrangement to 
support you. 
Welfare Assistance Line - St Vincent de Paul Society - Good Works (vinnies.org.au) 
 

https://www.vinnies.org.au/findhelp/view/210

